
 Lee Township 

Special Meeting 

June 5, 2012 
 

The Regular Meeting of the Lee Township Board was called to order at 7:30 pm at the Lee Township Hall located at 

877 56th Street, Pullman, Michigan. 

 

Members Present:  Trustee Black , Trustee Ferguson, Treasurer Lowery, Supervisor Miller and Clerk King. 

 

The purpose of  the Special Meeting was to discuss and determine the most effective way to use the road millage 

fund to fix as much the deteriorating roads in Lee Township.  Larry Brown from the Allegan County Road 

Commission was present to help guide the board with  the necessary details regarding cost for the different roads 

discussed.   With the use of the recommendation report from the Road Committee discussion took place on what 

was the most effective way to stretch the dollars that have been allocated for the road. 

 

The cost for such projects can run from $22,000.00 for chip and seal to over $120,000 per mile for 2” of new 

asphalt.  Many of the roads on the list were discussed, but it was decided that the worst road were  

 

• 103rd from 50th to 52nd Street (1 mile) 

• 58th Street south 109th to 105th (2 miles) 

• 105th from 53rd to 56th  (1 ½ mile) 

 

 During the discussion, there were many factors considered such as; the number of residents on the road, the amount 

of traffic, the condition of the road and the length which determines the cost.   Larry Brown commended the 

proposed choice and felt that they would full under the amount of  millage money collect.  The amount collected 

was roughly $116,000.00 and should be sufficient for the proposed road projects.    

 

Action will be taken at the next regular board meeting on June 11, 2012.   

 

Citizens Comments:  Questions were asked regarding the mowing.  Will a additional mowing be done?  In the past 

the township has only done 1 mowing, which is paid by the county.  Larry will get the cost of an additional mowing.  

A suggestion was also given to the Road Commission to better place the detour signs so that there is plenty of 

warning before the work area.   

 

A motion was made by Miller and seconded by Black to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 pm.  All voted “Aye”.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Meeting adjourned 

 

Minutes submitted by: 

Jacquelyn A. King, Clerk 


